

Withernwick Community Association (WCA)

Minutes of the meeting held on 6th November 2018 8pm

at Falcon Inn#

Attendees

Carol Wilkie (CW), Mike Soper (MS), Dawn Dickenson (DD), Caroline McMahon (CM), Geoff Wilkinson (GW), Lesley Wilkinson (LW), Ian Stow (IS)

Apologies

Paul Boyle, Julianne Ashton, Niki Harvey, John Mann, Carol Mann

Quiz Nights

CW reported the Quiz fund has a surplus and enough prizes for 2 more quizzes as follows
30th of November quiz will have a Christmas theme.
28th of December quiz will have a Review of the Year theme.

Christmas Fayre

It was decided at the previous meeting that the WCA will not promote a Christmas Fayre this year
LW & CM reported that the Church is having a Christmas Event on the 8th of December between 11:00 on 14:00. The Church is looking for assistance, raffle prizes etc., MS offered to collect & erect tables with assistance. Penny Akehurst is the organiser. This is NOT a Withernwick Ladies Group (WLG) event.

Christmas Singing

A Christmas Singing session, not just restricted to Carols but including any Christmas songs, will be held in Falcon car park on Friday December 14th at 18:00.

We need to recruit singers, WLG to help, but please contact any other known singers for help

MS will provide portable PA & music for songs

GW will provide song sheets (not music) for songs provided by MS

IS will look into the possibility of the Falcon providing Muller Wine, Mince Pies and possibly Hot Chocolate.

Christmas Hamper

Resolved, WCA will organise a draw for a Christmas Hamper.

Participation in the draw will be by entering name & phone number into a grid square.

Grid square sales will start on the night quiz on November 30th and draw for the winner will take place on the quiz night on December 28th.

IS to provide 'Grids'; Falcon meal prize voucher and contact Stewart Voase for prize voucher donations

Ladies Group will support & LW will contact Geoff Whitehead & Ian Bottrill for prize voucher donations. WLG will take prize draw grid to the Church Christmas Event to sell entries.

Village Hall

Some discussion of this subject; suggested that if we ever get that far and if she is willing, Linda Riby would be a good contact to organise Lottery funding; agreed a survey was needed to prove need, possibly using consultants; most importantly a working group of all interested parties (WCA, Church, Parish Council, WLG etc.) needs to be formed to manage and co-ordinate efforts in this area.

The Meeting closed at 21:30

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 4th December at 20:00 in the Falcon